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Soil and Groundwater Sampling 

Gaydos Hydro Services, LLC (GHS) was contracted to provide groundwater sampling 
services at an existing gas station in Tampa, Florida. The groundwater sampling was 
part of the Low-Scored Site Initiative (LSSI) preapproval program for the Florida 
Department of Environmental Protection. The 
objectives of this study were to evaluate the 
current soil and groundwater conditions 
present in proximity of the existing fuel 
dispensers, former fuel dispenser, and 
underground storage tank (UST) system and 
compare the results with data collected 
previously from the subject site.  The 
previous data included a Phase I and Limited 
Phase II Environmental Site Assessment 
(ESA). 

The SA included the collection of five (5) soil 
samples and six (6) groundwater samples for 
laboratory analysis from a total of 17 soil 
borings and two (2) temporary monitoring 
wells installed on the subject site. Soil 
samples were visually evaluated for 
contamination using odor and appearance as 
criteria, and were also described for soil type 
using the Unified Soil Classification System, 
however, no physical soils testing was 
conducted in determining the physical soil 
descriptions. The qualitative analysis of the soils were performed in the field for the 

presence of TOVs by conducting headspace 
tests. Soil samples were collected for 
laboratory analysis for benzene products 
(MTEX & MTBE), polynuclear Aromatic 
Hydrocarbons (PAH’s) and other recoverable 
hydrocarbons. 

Groundwater samples were collected from 
the two (2) temporary monitoring wells and 
four (4) existing compliance monitoring wells 
for laboratory analysis. The results of this SA 

indicate that there is slight area of groundwater contamination in the immediate vicinity 
of the former pump dispenser island. The contamination appears to have undergone 
significant natural attenuation, since the sample results are approximately one order of 
magnitude less than those revealed during the 1998 sampling event. Based on the 
results of this investigation, the contamination appears to have originated from old 
petroleum leaks or spills from the old dispenser island, and is not from recent events. 


